



January 20, 2022

Mr. Richard Buchan, Chair Yukon Utilities Board Box 31728 Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 6L3

Dear Mr. Buchan:

Re: Referral of the Electricity Purchase Agreement with Tlingit Homeland Energy LP to the Yukon Utilities Board for review under s. 18 of the Public Utilities Act

On May 18, 2021, the Minister of Justice provided correspondence to the Yukon Utilities Board directing it to carry out a public review of the Electricity Purchase Agreement between Yukon Energy Corporation and Tlingit Homeland Energy LP (EPA) . The correspondence included Terms of Reference for the public review and directed that the report be provided within 180 days of when the Agreement is finalized and provided to the Board by YEC.

Enclosed is the finalized EPA along with Yukon Energy's Submission which summarizes the EPA and addresses the matters raised in the Terms of Reference. The EPA is provided as Attachment A of the Submission.

If you have any questions regarding the above please contact the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Andrew Hall
President & CEO

Enclosure